
Sacred Heart Catholic Church
Serving the people of God in Webb City, Carl Junction, Oronogo,
Carterville, Airport Drive, North Joplin and the surrounding areas.

909 North Madison St. - Webb City, MO 64870 - (417) 673-2044
Office Hours: Monday - Thursday 9 am - 4 pm

website:www.sacredheartwebbcity.net-email:sagcorwebbcity@yahoo.com

Parish Council Members
Roger Bruner - Judy Clarkson -Carleen Herbert - Mary

Jones-Nancy Koester - Jose Ayala - Lynn Onstot-
Noreen Pendergraft-Paul Surgi-Mike Wilson

Parish Finance Committee
Michelle Ducre-Chuck Ganholm-Richard Roark-Debbie

Peterson-William Roderique-Felipe Perez

 Joplin Area Catholic Schools:
Steven Jones Principal - St. Mary’s 623-1465
Greg Emory, Principal - St. Peter’s 624-5605
Gene Koester, Principal - McAuley 624-9320

JACS School Board Members
David Oberley and Lonnie O’Dell

Pastoral Staff
Rev. Gefford Lamprea, Pastor

Sr. María de Jesús Valdez, MRF Hispanic
Ministry

Parish Office
David Oberley, Bookkeeper

Sharon Roche, Sandy McClintock, Secretaries
Parish School of Religion

LeAnn Wilson, Coordinator
Nancy Roark, Youth Minister

Liturgical Coordinators
   Mike Wilson and Philip Johnson

Saturday,  June 16
Immaculate Heart of Mary
     5:00pm   Dan LaDue Sr.

Sunday,  June 17
Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time
     9:00am   John McMahon
  12:15pm    World Peace

Monday, June 18
    No Mass

Tuesday, June 19
     11:30am  Chuck and Mike Eminger

Wednesday, June 20
    11:30am   Bethany Lone

Thursday,  June 21
    11:30am  Ann Slanina

Friday,  June 22
     11:30am  Start of New life Together
                        Tonya & Darren McClintock

 Saturday,  June 23
Vigil: Eve of John the Baptist
      5:00pm    Lawrence Salzer
                        Chuck Eminger

Sunday,  June 24
Nativity of John the Baptist
    9:00am    Clem Twenter
  12:15pm     World Peace

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT

  Sacred Heart Parish exists to fulfill
Christ’s mandate by being a family
that reaches out to share the love of
God with everyone.

 La Parroquia del Sagrado Corazón existe
para cumplir el mandato de Cristo
extendiendo la mano y compartiendo el

amor de Dios con los demás.

Immaculate Heart
of Mary

Masses This Week

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM
  Parents must be registered and

practicing members of the Parish.
Preparation classes are required.  An
appointment must be made with the
pastor, at which time the classes and
Baptism times will be set.

SACRAMENT OF PENANCE
Saturdays from 4:00 to 4:45 pm and by

appointment.
 SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE
Arrange for a date at the Church Office

at least 6 months prior to your
wedding.  All diocesan regulations must
be fulfilled.

SACRAMENT OF THE SICK
Contact the pastor.
SACRAMENT OF CONFIRMATION
Contact LeAnn Wilson 673-4153.
CATHOLIC SCHOOLS ADMISSION

POLICY
Contact the Pastor.

UPCOMING EVENTS
June 25    PCCW Meeting
               7:00pm
June 19    Finance Meeting
                5:30pm
June 21   Gosh at 1:00pm
June 21    Parish Council 7:00pm
July 09    Little Saints Meeting
                7:00pm All Cast
                Members
July 14 & 15  Annual Book Fair
and  PCCW White Elephant Sale
Sep 09     Parish Picnic
Sep 19     Shawl Ministry 6:30pm
Nov 03 & 04 Fall Festival/Turkey

        Dinner
Dec 01 & 02  Little Saints of
        Provence Play



BIBLE STUDY
The Bible Study group will be
meeting Sundays  in the St.
Joseph Room after the
9:00am Mass.

CONFIRMATION
Confirmation pictures are available for
pick up this week-end and orders for 1st
Communion pictures are ready to be
taken.  Please see LeAnn Wilson for
more information.

Little Saints of  Provence
The Little Saints of Provence is coming
back Saturday,  December 01 and Sunday,
December 02. Rehearsals will start in
early June.  There will be a meeting on
Monday, July 7th at 7:00 for all cast
members and anybody who would be
interested in a part in the play.  There are
still three male roles open.   Please
contact Gisele at 673-729 for any
information.   We also need some local
talent for entertainment during
intermissions on Saturday and Sunday.

Church Parking
We ask everyone to please refrain from
parking in the front  of the Church by the
curb.  This is for loading and unloading,
and for the elderly.  It is considered a fire
hazard.  Thank you.

We would like to extend our deepest
sympathy to Lucie Doty on the death of
her sister-in-law, Janet Pointe.  May her
family find peace and solice.

GOSH
Gosh will meet Thursday, June 21, at
1:00pm.

We would like to thank Ray
Holland for all the hard work he
has done at Sacred Heart.  Ray has
been a member of this Parish
since 1940.  He will be retiring
from ushering this week-end.
Make sure you let him know how
much you appreciate all his hard
work for the last 67 years.

Religious Articles
Please check out the religious articles
that Father brought back from the
Philippines  They are located on top of
the display case in the Parish Hall.
The bracelets are hanging next to the
display case.

Share is a program for anybody who
eats.  There are no income guidelines
and you can purchase a classic food
package for as little as $25.00.  Please
check the back of the Church for more
information on how you can save
money on your food bill.  Please
contact Mary at 782-1999, or Kim at
623-6588.

DDF
To date our parish has given $18,777 toward
our goal of $23,030.  Thank you!  Across the
diocese, $1,358,903 has been pledged toward
the $2,070,000 goal.  DDF supports the work
of the diocesan church across southern
Missouri.  Please add your gift of prayer and
pledge of financial support in union with those
who have already given.   If you have not yet
made your pledge, please add your gift,
whatever the amount, in solidarity with those
who have already given by returning a pledge
card soon.  If you do not have a pledge card
or misplaced yours, there are cards located in
the back of the church.

PCCW
I would like to thank all the women of the
Church for their support over the last two
years that I have been president of the
PCCW. So please come and vote for your
new officers on June 25, 2007.
 Sandy McClintock.

SALESIAN MISSIONS
Brother Emile Dube will be here June 30 thru
July 01 for the Salesian Missions. The 34,000
Salesian Priests, Brothers and Sisters work in
over 3,700 centers in 130 countries worldwide
and their work continues to grow in size and
need.  Their mission is to improve the lives of
the poor, innocent children by: teaching them
in their academic, trade and agricultural
schools, caring for them in their medical
clinics, giving them food and a safe haven in
their shelters.  Annually, over three million
young people are given a chance to live a life
of dignity.

Use of Parish Hall
Please remember if you use the
Church or Parish Hall for
meetings or personal use, turn
off all lights and lock the exit
doors.

Please take a moment to
remember  the Military Men
and Women and their families in
your prayers.

ADORATION OF THE  EUCHARIST
The following  times are available for anyone to

join in prayer for Church Vocations or other
personal needs:
Mondays: 6:00 p.m. till midnight
Tuesdays: 6:00 p.m. till midnight
Wednesdays: 6:00 a.m. till midnight
Thursdays: 6:00 p.m. till midnight

 ADORERS NEEDED
     We are in need of adorers for:

Monday:                 11:00pm - Midnight
Tuesday:                10:00pm - 11:00pm
Wednesday:             6:00am - 7:00am
Wednesday:           12:00am - 1:00pm
Wednesday:              2:00pm - 3:00pm
Wednesday:             9:00pm - 12:00am
Thursday:              11:00pm - 12:00pm
Friday:                   6:00pm - 12:00am

Six or more adorers are needed to
reopen adoration on Friday.

  If you would like to help fill these hours, or for
more information on how you can get involved
with Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament, please
contact: Julio or Jean Arteaga,  at 673-2972 or
Heather Roderique at  673-0668.  Thank you.

SHAWL MINISTRY
Shawl Ministry will be taking the summer
off.  The next meeting will be on September
19th at 6:30.

 Liturgical Schedule
June 23 & 24June 23 & 24June 23 & 24June 23 & 24June 23 & 24

            Lector                         Altar Servers               Eucharistic Minister                       Sacristan

    5:00pm    Frank Roche                     Keely Murphy                       Rita Adams, Linda Cushing, Louise Bushnell           Frank Roche
                                                                                                            Gene Mense, David Oberley
    9:00am  Katie Bachert,                   Jose Speer, Brent Wilson       Betty Granholm, Carla Issac, Phillip Johnson          Betty Granholm
                  Tricia Bachert                    Eric Badgley                         Mary Jones, Rick Kenkel, Anita Kenkel



PLEASE PRAY FOR THOSE IN NEED OF OUR PRAYERS

muunitymuunitymuunitymuunitymuunity

Please call  the office if you need to be
put on the prayer chain at 673-2044.

Please Pray for our shut-ins, John Schroer, Lucille McKinzie, Mary Martin, Maria
Carmen Soler, Estelle Grasser, John Brockmeyer, Anna Kluba, Peg Rush, Dick
Rubison, George Rainey and Betty Canton.  Also, please pray for all the
intentions posted in the Adoration Chapel and those posted on our e-mail and
phone prayer chains.

NEW TO THE PARISH?  MOVNG OUT OF
THE PARISH?  please contact the Parish
office for a registration form or to change your
address/phone number.  This information is vital
to keep our records as current as possible.
Contact Sharon at 673-2044.

YOSH
YOSH will meet each Wednesday at 7:00pm.

JACS
The JACS system is accepting applications
for a part-time system director. The
candidate will ideally be an active catholic,
with a Masters in Educational Administration,
Successful experience as a Secondary or
Elementary Administrator, and Certifiable
Status for Missouri Principal’s Certificate.
Please forward resume and cover letter to
the JACS business office 930 Pearl, Joplin,
MO 64801, or by fax 417-626-8334. Please
contact Chris Banwart for questions 850-
8732.  The JACS system is accepting
applications for a full-time administrative
assistant to share time in the System
Director’s Office and Development Office.
Please forward resume and cover letter to
the JACS business office 930 Pearl, Joplin,
MO 64801, or by fax 417-626-8334. Please
contact Chris Banwart for questions 850-
8732.

irtVirtus Training

PARISH COUNCIL
The ushers will be passing out ballots
for four positions on the Parish
Council.  Please list names of those
individuals you feel would best help
serve this Parish.

SCRIP in the Summer
The SCRIP Fundraiser will continue to operate
through the summer months. Please place your
orders with payment through the SCRIP boxes at
any of the masses on the weekends or through the
school offices in the week. Orders will be placed
on Mondays by 10 AM so that delivery will be
received by Thursday and then distributed the
following weekend. Remember there have to be
enough orders placed to be able to pay for the
shipping and handling charges AND be able to
make some profit for the schools before an order
will be placed. The inventory will continue to be
available at each of the school offices during their
summer hours in the week. Please contact Rick
& Anita Kenkel at 673-2747, or Sara Metts at
781-6350 with any questions. Thank you for your
support! Please contact Rick & Anita Kenkel at
673-2747, or Sara Metts at 781-6350 with any
questions. Thank you for your support!

What Makes a Dad
God took the strength of a mountain,

The majesty of a tree,
The warmth of a summer sun,

The calm of a quiet sea,
The generous soul of nature,
The conforting arm of night,

The wisdom of the ages,
The power of the eagle’s flight,
The joy of a morning in spring,

The faith of a mustard seed.
The patience of eternity,

The depth of a family need,
Then God combined these qualities,
When there was nothing more to add

He knew His masterpiece was complete,
And so, He Called it.....Dad

Fr. GeffFr. GeffFr. GeffFr. GeffFr. Geff
SaysSaysSaysSaysSays

Dearest Parishioners,

I would like to say thank you to all the
people who made our Casino Night
possible.  I would especially like to
thank Judy Clarkson and all JACS
parents who have been tirelessly
working for this event. Also, I would
like

 to extend my deepest gratitude to all
the people who donated prizes.

This weekend is Father’s day.
Father’s Day is a commemoration and
celebration of dad.  It is a day to not
only honor your father, but all men
who have acted as a father in your life
whether as uncles, stepfathers,
grandfathers, or big brothers. We
would like to honor all our fathers at
Sacred Heart and all over the world.
On behalf of our community,  I would
like to say thank you for your selfless
love that you give to your children
everyday.

Our PCCW will have their election of
officers on June 25.  All ladies of the
parish are invited to come and elect
new officers.  This is one of the most
important groups we have in our
Church.  The PCCW has contributed
a lot of time, talent, and treasure to
our Parish.  Please take this into
consideration.  I hope you will help
keep this group alive.

We will be distributing ballots for the
nomination of four new people on our
Parish Council this week-end.  If you
have somebody you think will be an
asset for our Church, please write his/
her name on the ballot, and we will
get in touch with these nominees to
see if they acept their nomination for
election.  Your input is very important
to our community.

Peace be with you,

Father Geff

We would like to thank S.O.S.
ENTERTAINMENT, LLC  for
advertising in our bulletin.

 
Collection Weekly 

Budget Actual 

Envelopes 4006 3550 
Plate 216 444 
Maint/Repair 313 421 
Envelopes Issued  247 Used 74 
   

SACRED HEART CATHOLIC CHURCH
                     NEEDS LIST
We ask that you give prayerful consideration and thought

to your ability to help the church with your contributions
of time and /or extra money.



Hedge-Lewis Funeral Home
301 W. Broadway

Webb City, Missouri 56870
Phone: 417-673-4666

“Family Owned and Operated”

2901 Arizona Ave - PO Box 940 - Joplin, Missouri 64802
(417) 623-7500 - Fax: (417) 623-0902 - 1-800-444-8675

sbrothers@theinsurancenter.com

SACRED HEART BOOK BOOTH
now at 2 locations

 #87 at Connie’s Antiques
3421 N. Range Line Road

also at Goads on North Side of
the Square in Carthage

Booth #249

To advertise in this bulletin, contact the church office at (417) 673-2044

Michael R. LaFerla, DDS, MS, PC
Specialist in Orthodontics

“Creating Smiles With Style”

417-206-7770
2805 E. 29th Street
Joplin, MO 64804

Member of the American Association of Orthodontists

1460 S. Madison Street - Webb City, MO
(417)-673-0050

CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS

BAKER DAVIS RODERIQUE
A PROFESSIONAL  CORPORATION

William F. Roderique, CPA

112 North Webb Street                                          Phone: 417.673.2432
P. O. Box 431                                                              Fax: 417.673.1837
Webb City, Missouri 64780                     Email: wroderique@bdrcpas.com

SSSSS.O.O.O.O.O.S.S.S.S.S. ENTER. ENTER. ENTER. ENTER. ENTERTTTTTAINMENTAINMENTAINMENTAINMENTAINMENT, LL, LL, LL, LL, LLCCCCC
“We Sell Smiles”

Inflatables  Rides  Games  Catering
Matt Sossamon

www.sosentertainment.biz
21455 Journey Lane            417-499-0801
Webb City, MO 64870      email:

m.sossamon@mchsi.com

108 N. MAIN
WEBB CITY, MO 64870

Phone: (417) 673-1242
Home:  673-2304PAM DRAKE

1107 South Madison, Suite A
Webb City, MO 64870

Located in the Cardinal Plaza, across from Walmart
(417) 673-4909

pop A top
  CARWASH
    925 Hwy D
Oronogo, MO 64855
     417-673-8733

623-1991

814 Main Street
Joplin, Missouri

M-F  8:00am - 5:00pm
SAT   9:00am - noon

SACRED HEART CATHOLIC CHURCH
WISH LIST

CALL THE OFFICE FOR WANTED ITEMS

MINERS
ICE CO

2220 WEST 20TH
JOPLIN, MO

417-673-0700

after 9:00am Mass

      MADISON PET CLINIC
                 417-673-2455

    Pet Clinic                    Pet Surg
   1631 S. Madison         Stones Corner
   Webb City, MO           Webb City, MO

“Quality Pet Care at an Affordable Price”


